
 

 

 

 

Secretary Report Fall 2016 

 
 

Everything is operating smoothly.  Everyone continues to submit 

their bills and checks for deposit in a timely manner.   

 

There has been two electronic motions presented from the time of 

the Spring, 2016, AIS Board Meeting.   

 

Listing of electronic motions addressed: 

 

"That the AIS Board give Andi Rivarola (and the 2020 Centennial 

Committee) authorization to have a relationship with CafePress to 

produce any items necessary in order to promote The American 

Iris Society's Centennial Anniversary Celebration." 

 

The motion passed with 11 YES votes and zero NO votes 

 

"That we approve President Gary White's appointment of Jane 

Milliman as Editor of IRISES" 

 

The motion passed with 11 YES votes and zero NO votes 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Michelle Snyder 

AIS Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


